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Dear Friends Leo 
 and Lions Friends, 
 
 
 
 
We are already at our last edition of your magazine L'Action for 2024-2025. 
 
 
 

The Youth activity competition was a great success with more than 21 registrations at the 
Provincial level.   
 
 

These Youth Activities, which are as diverse as they are original, will surprise you with the details 
of their presentation. 
 
 

We are building a bank of these activities on the District-Multiple website that everyone can 
consult in order to inspire their Club. 
 
 
 
 

A big thank you to all the members who participated in the development of these activities and 
Congratulations to the winners. 

 
 
 

From now on you can place your orders of Peace Posters in paper or virtual. Don't forget to take 
your payment receipt (license key) for the Kits Virtual because this will have to be applied to the 
winning drawings. 

 
 

Like L'International, the number of Leos in our Province has increased. 

 
 

We have two new Leo Clubs and probably a third before the end of the year Lion 2024-2025. 
 
This is how we will meet our goals at the beginning of the year. 
 
 
 

I would like to suggest that Club officials bring in your District Leo Commission President to 
present an informative session and to inform your members about the operation of a Leo Club.            
 
 

A big thank you to my contributors to the magazine. 
 

                           Lion Lucie Bélanger, Editorialist. 
Lion Gilles Fournel, Mounting  
Lion Michel Haddad, Translator 

    

Without whom this journal could not exist 
Lion Claude Gilbert, Youth Commission, 

 Lions Club of Ste-Marie de Beauce 
 claudegilbert_@hotmail.com  
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President of the Youth Commission and LEO Club. 
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President of the Youth Commission and LEO Club. 
 

RESULTS OF THE YOUTH ACTIVITY CONTEST 
LIONS CLUBS OF THE MULTIPLE DISTRICT "U". 

 

1st  position 

Children's Christmas 

Club Lions St-Agapit 

District U-2 
 

2nd  position 

Christmas activity for young people 

Club Lions St-Romuald 

District U-2 
 

3rd  position 

Respect your Sea 

Club Lions L’Avenir 

St-Pierre and Miquelon 
 

4th  position 

The funfair 

Club Lions St-Anaclet-de Lessard 

District U-3 
 

Twenty clubs participated in the competition. The results were very close to each other 
for more than the first 4 positions earning a Multiple District "U" award. 
 

All activities would earn a prize because they are all extraordinary and original 
activities. 
 

The competition was a great success. 
 
 

CONGRATULATIONS TO ALL THE PARTICIPANTS! 
 
 

Lion Claude Gilbert, 
Head of the Youth Commission. 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The LEO Club Les Diamants of Terrebonne Celebrates Earth Day 
 The LEO Club Les Diamants of Terrebonne, always active in their community, celebrated Earth Day in their own way on 

April 17th by collecting nearly 900 liters of waste from the grounds surrounding their school.  
 

A small step for the environment, one of the primary missions of Lions International. 
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 U-1 DISTRICT.                  Cedars of Lebanon Montreal Lions Club  
 

Thank you for your continued support in this Youth activity on the theme of Peace. 
 

 
INFO: Christiane Delifer; Secretary of the Montreal Cedars of Lebanon Lions Clubs. 
 

We had the pleasure of awarding the 1st District Prize, $150 and the Multi District Second Prize $150 to the young artist: 
Anh Vu (Peter) Huang - sponsored by our club. Congratulations to Peter and to all the young participants. Thank you to the 
Mariam Art Gallery - Mrs Hyam Al Ziyadat who guided the young people in this Competition for a third year. Our club 
takes this Competition to heart and are proud to have won first place in the District and first place in the Multi District three 
times in recent years to represent Quebec, winning in 2020 and 2023 ''A Prize of Merit'' from the International Jury (a 
first in Quebec for this Competition). Here are the photos of the award on March 7, 2025, winner Peter Huang with his 
mother, Hyam Al Ziyadat and C. Delifer from our club.  
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Engagement Communautaire du Club LEO Les Diamants de Terrebonne. 
On the weekend of May 2 nd and 3 rd, 2025, the LEO Club Les Diamants from Armand-Corbeil  
School in Terrebonne, true to their mission, participated with 14 young volunteers in the Lions  
District U1 Convention. They offered their time and efforts to ensure the success of this event.  
 

A presentation and muffin sales booth allowed them to raise funds for the LEO club's charitable  
activities. Additionally, through their LEO advisor, Lion Robert Bacon, president of the Lions  
Club Québec-Diabète, nearly 50 muffins were donated to the Œuvres de Galilée, a community  
organization in Terrebonne, to meet the needs of the "community fridge," in the presence of its  
director,  
Mrs. Marie-Eve Plante. 
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U-2 DISTRICT.                  Club Leo de la Tuque – DIY at the Source. 
 

Leopards Club – Welcoming young people from Latuquois. 
 The members of the Leopard Club received at the school young people who have volunteered as part of their preparation 

for confirmation and wish to do so within of a youth group. They asked to meet the members of the Leo Club whom they 
heard about in their environment. The president has prepared a Power Point to present the organization of her club and the 
objectives targeted in order to recruit. 
 

 
                         Eva President 

 
              Leopard Members 

 
                    President Eva 
 

During the youth competition, an activity was set up by the LIONS team responsible for youth files. The wish 
of this team of Lions was to bring a relaxing and intergenerational activity to our young LEOs to make them 
aware of people living with one or more differences. (Physical and / or intellectual and / or mental). The lions 
chose to do it for Valentine's Day. For this meeting, the members of the Leopards club were not on duty, but in 
activity, since they too had to make their own Valentine's Day mobile. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The people of this residence asked that the young people go back  
to tinkering with them again. But this time, it will be an activity  
prepared by the members of the LEOPARDS club. 
 

On Wednesday, April 9, the Leo members returned to the "Libère  
Toit" apartments to make an Easter DIY this time. Each LEO was  
paired, in a completely natural way, with a person who lives with a  
difference. Beautiful exchanges took place. They shared a snack  
and tinkered in joy as shown by the various photos. 
 
 
 
 

 
  Leo Laurence, Lion Lise  
      and one participant. 
 

 
                  Happy participants 

 
                    Easter Crafts  

                               The Source 
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                                                        CLUB LEO LES DIAMANTS. 

Committed young people help single mothers 
 Teenagers mobilized to offer essential products to some thirty young single mothers. 

On the occasion of International Women's Day, March 8, the LÉO Les Diamants club, made up of 
students from Armand-Corbeil high school and sponsored by the Quebec-Diabetes Lions Club, made a 
gesture of solidarity with these young mothers and their children. 

To do this, the teenagers went to local pharmacies – particularly in Terrebonne and Mascouche – to 
obtain donations of products that were no longer saleable, i.e. products with a very close expiry date, 
samples, test products, etc.  

They then asked pharmacy owners if they could give them  

free of charge so that they could donate to the MOM'S organization, which helps young single mothers. 

 

"Our goal is to bring a little comfort to moms who face challenges on a daily basis. We hope that  
these donations will be able to offer them material support, but also show them that they are not alone," 
said the young people of the LEO club in a press release. 
 

The products were given to the MOM'S organization in Terrebonne, which was responsible for distributing 
them to its members. 
 
 

"This initiative demonstrates the commitment of young LEOs to supporting their community and making a 
concrete difference for families in need. By promoting mutual aid and generosity, they actively contribute 
to the mission 
of the Lions Clubs which is to serve," the statement said. 
 

 
 

  Courtesy of the Five Youth of Club LÉO Les Diamants   
   donated essential products to the MOM'S organization  
                                          of Terrebonne 
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Lion Alex Dumai,                                       
President of the Youth Commission 2023-2024. 
Club Lions de Princeville, U-4 District. 
                                       

Message from the president of the Youth Commission U-4. 
District. 

My dear Lions colleagues from the U-4 district, 
 
 
I would like to take the time to thank you for all the youth activities you carry out in your respective 
clubs.  
 

These activities not only allow the involvement of our young people in their communities but also create 
the opportunity for the lions to collaborate and strengthen our ties with the youth.  
 

Today's young people will be tomorrow's lions and our communities will need their young people and 
also lions. 
 
So let's continue to promote our youth activities in our respective clubs because it's good for our youth, 
good for the lions, good for our communities and good for our country. 
 
I take this opportunity to wish you a beautiful spring and a beautiful summer 2025 and above all, enjoy 
it. 
 

                         See you soon 

                                                         Club LEO de La Tuque. 
National Volunteer Week / City of La Tuque. 

The 11th edition of the Coeur & Passion Evening, organized by the City of La Tuque as part of the Volunteer Action 
Week, paid tribute to those who give without counting to make their community shine. 

 

                                           Young Volunteer Replacement 
 

Volunteering has no age. Alejandra Beltran, from Champagnat High School, received  
the Young Volunteer Succession Award 2025. 

 

Alejandra, originally from Colombia and arrived in La Tuque a few years ago, she  
quickly integrated into her community. A member of the LEO Club of La Tuque, she  
participates in many community activities, including bingos in the hospital, while  
getting involved in school life. 

 

   "I've been volunteering for two years. I am very happy and proud of myself."  
she said, stressing how volunteering allows her to give back to her community and help  
those who are experiencing the same challenges she experienced when she arrived. 
 

His trilingualism (Spanish, French and English) also allows him to act as an informal  
interpreter at school and around him. 

 
"When I see someone who doesn't understand, I go to help them, I explain to him what to do." 
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 WE SERVE 

  
 

Editor of  the Review  LEOS'’ACTION 
 
 

Lion Bernadette Roy-Couture, CEO. 
 

Mounting  
 

Lion Gilles Fournel, Charlesbourg Lions Club. 
Translator 
Lion Michel Haddad, CEO. 
Youth Commission / Leo 
Lion Claude Gilbert. 
 

EDITORIAL. 
 

Dear Lions,  
 
 
 
I am pleased to note the interest shown by the twenty clubs participating in the "Youth 
Activities" competition within Multiple District U.  
 

Has this competition made us more aware of the cause of young people? 
 
Are we sufficiently aware of their specific needs and their impact on our society and on the 
subsequent history of Lionism? 

 
We all have the opportunity to create a youth activity. 

 
Remember your own youth, your dreams, your idealism and your hopes for success.  
 
Let’s offer our young people opportunities to get to know us, to understand the benefits of 
volunteering and perhaps to get involved in a Léo club. 
 
The peace poster competition, youth activities, and Léo clubs offer us multiple 
opportunities to actively contribute to building a society where young and old share their 
energy, experience, and hopes. 

 
Congratulations to the clubs that participated in the "Youth Activities" competition. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Lucie Bélanger, PDG.  
Editorialist. 

 
 


